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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, March 14, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speaker:  Jennifer Roberts, Chair of Mecklenburg County Commission
	40 members
1 speaker
2 CMPD officers

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:32pm
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 2/15/2011 to 3/9/2011.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 4800 Gilmore – 
Communicating threats, victim and suspect know




each other






(2/15)
b. 4700 Gilmore – Larceny reported, cash stolen from victim’s purse
(2/16)

c. 5200 Furman – non-criminal incident – suspect made threats

(2/21)

d. 500 Ebb Pl – harassing phone call made to mobile phone


(2/22)

e. 4700 Murrayhill – larceny from auto, car ransacked, no items taken
(2/23)

f. 5200 Milford – fraud, credit card charged, victim in possession of card
(2/12)
A member made reference to hearing fire crackers / gunshots near South Blvd.  The member asked, “What is typically going on?”  Officer Hairston stated that generally such an incident would seldom result in an arrest given the nature of the crime and the sketchy nature of your report.  That said, your gut is telling you that something just isn’t right.  Call 911.  An officer will be dispatched (if the patrol priorities at that moment permit it).
Sgt. Hulsey:  Overall Crime Rate Down
For the second year in a row overall crime is down 30% in the Westover Division.  That equates to two back-to-back 30% declines.  After recording the first one-year drop (2008 over 2009), Sgt. Hulsey wondered out loud where she could work to improve that remarkable result in measuring 2009 versus 2010.  Yet, indeed, that is just what occurred in the year just ended.  The statistics have been compiled and the results show an overall decline of 30%.  This reflects a decline in the overall crime rate nationally as well.  No outstanding factor accounts for the decline nationally.  Locally, Chief Monroe has emphasized keeping more patrol officers on the streets.  That policy shift is partially responsible for the year-over-year-over-year declines under his tenure.
A member asked if the Westover Division had seen a rise in 911 calls (alluding to possible increased vigilance on the part of citizens) in direct proportion to the drop in overall crime.  Officer Hairston, responding for Madison Park’s usage of 911, replied that he had not observed an increase in 911 calls from the neighborhood.  For the patrol division’s usage of 911, Sgt. Hulsey replied that she had not observed an increase in 911 calls within the Westover Division.
Guest Speaker
Jennifer Roberts, Chair, Mecklenburg County Commission
Ms Roberts noted in her opening remarks that when change occurs she is moved to intensify her efforts in talking with constituents.  She then interrupted her thoughts to acknowledge and praise the CMPD officers present as well as the entire police force for the job that they do for all of us.  [applause from Ms. Roberts and the membership in attendance]  Continuing her speech, she pointed out how the county differed from the city in the focus of its governance and its mandate from the state legislature.  
Mecklenburg County focuses on Human Services / Environment / Public Health / Mental Health / Education / Parks and Recreation / Libraries / Detention (Jails) / Courts.  Ms. Roberts started in with a specific example of an environmental County responsibility:  air quality.  She asked the question of the membership whether they knew that they could report smoking cars through the 311 telephone response system.  All you need is the license plate number, date and time of the observation.  Report trash thrown from a car in the same way.  The registered owner of the vehicle will receive a letter stating the particulars of the observation without identifying the observer.
She noted that the Charlotte metro area has developed a reputation for attracting retirees from around the country.  One County initiative enhancing the desirability of the area for relocations is the development of the Greenway systems along creeks and rivers under the guidance of the Park and Recreation Department.

At a time when the state is under a severe budget constraint, the legislature is taking (i.e., not rebating tax dollars) money away from the County and transferring mandated services to the County.  In an attempt to balance their respective budgets, the state and county continue to layoff workers, in effect, lagging the cuts already taken by the private sector.  Federal stimulus dollars had the effect of deferring the public sector employment cuts to last year and, it looks probable, this year as well.  Education Lottery dollars were diverted by Raleigh in order to address the state’s budget shortfall last year.  In that the County funds 30% of the school system’s budget, the pressure to hold the budget line for education is intense.  Having made these background observations, Ms. Roberts went on the note that none of the counties in North Carolina have what is known as “Home Rule.”  Mecklenburg County must ask the state legislature in Raleigh for the authority to act.  As an example, she brought up the expansion of the County Library board as an instance where the County commissioners had to wait for Raleigh to pass legislation before they could appoint extra members to address the Library’s own budget problems.
In a brief tangential remark on her familiarity with Madison Park, Ms Roberts noted that her daughter had attended Smith Academy of International Languages through the 8th grade.  For years, Monday through Friday, she drove thru Madison Park along Tyvola Road.

Segueing back to the topic of leadership of the County Commission as its chair, she reflected on her attraction to public service generally and specifically at the County level where the focus is so heavily waited toward Human, Health and Welfare services – areas where she feels a particular affinity as well as a genuine sense that County government can make a material difference in improving people’s lives.  She noted the County’s responsibility for Medicaid programs, the Department of Social Services [Noting the child welfare and adoption programs undertaken by the department, Ms. Roberts stated that 1,000 children are waiting in foster care for families to adopt them.] and Senior services.  She also made mention that the Sheriff’s Department (with responsibility for the management of the detention facilities and the security of the courts) comes to the County for its funding.  In rounding out her overview of County government, Ms Roberts spoke of the vexing problems created by the financial crisis and its aftermath.  One such issue is:  How to fund the Library system.  Charlotte and the townships of the County have helped to soften the budget cuts to the Library system.  She asked rhetorically whether that cooperation would become a working model for funding the Library system going forward.

Questions from the floor followed:
What is the game plan for closed CMS school buildings like Smith Academy?
Neighborhoods and community groups interested in the properties should begin consultations with CMS.  City as well as County operations could conceivably lease space in the closed schools.  An expansion of the number of allowed Charter Schools in the state could also create a demand for these unoccupied spaces.  CPCC is also looking at them.

What about stepping up the enforcement of the registration of out-of-state automobiles as a way to generate revenue for the County?

What the law says is that you have 30 days to register your car with DMV.  The question then becomes will the resources required to enforce the law more than pay for their funding.  It is an area where the County is considering funding an enforcement initiative.
Do you think that the merger of the City and the County will take place?
Eventually, yes; but, there are a lot of stresses coming from change and the budget crunch – too many to tackle the issues of consolidation at this time.  I think that a merger would improve local government.  The smaller towns in Mecklenburg County would have to see the benefits of such a merger.

Do you see the reevaluation of residential properties’ tax values as revenue neutral or not?
The County must show a revenue neutral tax rate upon the completion of the reevaluation process.  My best guess is that the County will go beyond revenue neutral.

President Doss then thanked Ms. Roberts for her presence at tonight’s meeting.  [applause from the membership]

Neighborhood Updates

Put A Park in Madison Park Initiative:  Sponsorship of Matching Grant
President recognized the in-kind service as well as in-kind product donation sponsors of the “Madison Central Park at Pinewood” matching grant.  As of March 11:
Professional In-kind Service Donations:

Schneider Tree Care, $3,750

Todd Martin, Landscape Architect, $4,950

Jon Wood, Landscape Architect, $4,000

David Sulwer Photography, $2,200

In-Kind Product Donations or Discounts:

Black Hawk Hardware, $2,000

Coca-Cola, $1,010

Home Depot, $750

Rountree Plantation, $300

Harris Teeter, $100

Signs Etc. $162.90

Educational Disc Golf Experience $200.00

New Speed Hump on Farmbrook:  Repair Requested
Ken Davis contacted CDOT on 2/15/11 regarding the newest speed hump on Farmbrook:
“Thanks for putting in the additional speed hump over here on Farmbrook – it does seem to be helping.  That being said, there are some ‘quality’ issues with that particular installation – there are large chunks of asphalt already missing from the leading/trailing edges. “
Speeding on Farmbrook especially in the stretch Ken Davis lives on as been an issue for years.   It is welcome news that the newest speed hump seems to be helping. 

Ken stated the hump was repaired a couple of days after sending his e-mail to CDOT.

Murrayhill / Wedgewood Sidewalk
On March 1st, 2011 Sonja Mosley the project manager for the sidewalk project shared the following info with President Doss:   64 of 83 easements had been obtained for the project.   19 were still in negotiations or will go to condemnation if they don’t reach an agreement prior to that process.   3 of the 19 are going to friendly condemnation simply because of title issues.   1 of the 19 is CMS property.   Taking out these 4 friendly properties leaves only 15 properties and makes the process around 82% complete.     CDOT still hopes to begin sidewalk by the end of 2011.   The legal process could slow that start date some.  
UPDATE:  The first 10 properties went before city council to start the condemnation process on Monday 3/28/11.  Prior to the meeting 2 or 3 of the 10 owners settled and signed agreements.  One resident in the proposed sidewalk zone did speak against the project before city council stating that neither the city (CDOT) nor the HOA had been in touch with him.  He made reference to the all stops on Wedgewood during his comments and said he did not feel the sidewalk was needed because the all stops slowed traffic.   Note from HOA: These all stops mentioned were in part the work of the HOA which we worked to have installed at the request of residents to calm speeding!    City Council did vote all in favor to approve the condemnation of the remaining properties in that first group of 10.   In a couple of weeks the remaining 5 properties will be up before council facing condemnation if they have not signed an agreement prior with the city.   The HOA has documented this project over the last decade and provided official updates as they were provided to us from CDOT.  The HOA even hosted pubic meetings going back to August of 2004 on this proposed CDOT sidewalk project.  
Seneca Place at Park Road:  Traffic Pattern Change

In response to numerous requests from members concerning an NCDOT information traffic sign erected on Seneca Place near the intersection with Park Road, President Doss asked CDOT for more information.  CDOT’s reply to President Doss’ assumption that the contemplated work would reduce the two left turning lanes to one left turning lane for east-bound Seneca Place traffic headed north on Park Road:
“Yes, we are going to be removing the split side street operation [on east-bound Seneca Place] and replacing it with a flashing yellow arrow [FYA].  We are also adding FYAs on [north and south-bound] Park Rd.  I am having the NCDOT change the date however.  The rain has forced us to push back the date a week to the 24th.”
Thanks. Jimmy 

Jimmy Rhyne, P.E., Senior Project Manager, Implementation, CDOT
Note:  The flashing yellow arrow (FYA) requires drivers to yield right-of-way to oncoming traffic at all times.  Wait for oncoming traffic to clear the intersection before executing your left turn.  Always proceed with caution under a green light, clear the intersection under a yellow light and do not enter an intersection under a red light.
Pinewood Elementary School:  Needs

· Mentors 34/47 (72%) students have mentors assigned.  Please e-mail beth.wardy@cms.k12.nc.us for questions or to sign up additional mentors.

We will always welcome additional mentors.

· School Needs

· Proctors for Testing- Testing Coordinator- natashia.pegram@cms.k12.nc.us – 

Please e-mail her if you can help.  Testing Dates:  May 16-20, May 23-27 Retests

· Summer Camp Opportunities- 

August 1-August 4

August 8-August 11

· Need for assistance with summer camp.  

· Sponsoring shirts

· Sponsoring the meals for students during the camp

Nominations for Community Policing Awards
Madison Park is truly blessed to have great CMPD officers.  Officer Hairston and Sgt. Hulsey both go beyond ordinary expectations in order to respond to neighborhood concerns as well as educate residents on how to keep Madison Park safe.  Please consider nominating these outstanding officers for the annual Police Awards.   Nominations may be made by citizens in the patrol area, Charlotte-Mecklenburg School personnel or students, groups and individuals.
If you or your organization would like to nominate an officer, you may do so by requesting a nomination form.  Write in your entry OR visit www.charmeck.org and complete a form on line look under Community Police Awards.  http://charmeck.org/city/charlotte/CRC/Forms/Pages/PCRNominationForm.aspx
The membership in attendance voted to commend Officer Hairston and Sgt. Hulsey through the HOA’s board of directors’ nomination of both officers for the police award.  This action by the board of directors leaves open the nomination of both officers by individual members of the association.  Members in attendance at the HOA Meeting all voted to be part of the Madison Park HOA’s board of director nomination that President Doss submitted immediately after the meeting.    Again, please consider making an individual nomination of Officer Hairston and Sgt. Hulsey for the annual police award.   Deadline for submitting nominations for this year’s awards is Friday, April 1, 2011. 
16th Annual Neighborhood Symposium
Connecting Community:  
A Symposium for Neighborhoods
Saturday
April 16th 2011
8:00 am to 12:00 pm 
(Exhibits 10:00 am to 4:00 pm)
The 16th annual Neighborhood Symposium is an event hosted by the City of Charlotte and its partners to promote citizen involvement and opportunities for networking and collaboration.  The Symposium brings together neighborhood residents and leaders who share the goal of building a better community.  
This year’s event will feature a new level of community engagement through neighborhood-led presentations, a variety of exhibits, demonstrations and fun activities.  The event will be open to the public at no cost. 
 Please consider attending the 16th annual symposium.  It is a great event.  All board members / officers of Madison Park HOA and residents of Madison Park are encouraged to attend this free event.

Register at http://charmeck.org/city/charlotte/nbs/communitycommerce/CommunityUniversity/Pages/NeighborhoodSymposium.aspx  or (704) 336-2061
Note:  The coordinators of the Symposium selected Madison Park to present at the event on the main stage.  Madison Park had been contacted on 2/23/11 with regard to being chosen as a possible presenter at the Symposium.  Confirmation of the selection was recently received and President Doss will be doing a presentation on National Night Out / Neighborhood Festivals.   He met with the other selected presenters on the evening of 3/9/10.  Madison Park will be among 10 neighborhoods that will speak on various topics during the opening session of the Symposium.   Madison Park has also been asked to man a booth that will be set up outside in a tent among the Sensoria and Charlotte Clean and Green Festival.  The Festival is at Central Piedmont Community College Central Campus, Overcash Building, located at 1206 Elizbeth Avenue.   
Please consider registering to attend the event.   Free workshops and exhibits.  Free parking.   Free continental breakfast.  Also, the Symposium will provide a simple lunch for attendees that register and select the lunch option.     
Radio Tower in Madison Park:  Zoning Outcome
On 2/23/11 President Doss received the following information:
Mr. Doss,

The Zoning Board of Adjustment upheld the Zoning Administrator’s decision that radio towers above 40’ in residential districts must be located 200’ from property lines.

Thank you.

Katrina
Katrina Young, CZO, Zoning Administrator Planning Department City of Charlotte
Note The Zoning Board of Adjustment unanimously voted to uphold the Zoning Administrator’s decision.   Radio Towers are allowed in residential districts but must be at or below 40 feet in height or at least 200 feet from neighboring properties if taller.   

Miracle Field at Queens University Sports Complex:  What Happened to it?  

From the Board of Park and Recreation Commissioners of Mecklenburg PRC Minutes (October 12, 2010):
Commissioner Barnhart asked for an update on the Miracle Field.  Lee responded Queens has decided they want to move the Miracle Field to another location on the property near a baseball and softball field included in their future planning.  They have also agreed to fund and build a concession building to accommodate the three fields.  The Department is urging Queens to move forward with the infrastructure for the Miracle Field, but currently they have other projects underway of greater priority. A meeting has been set to discuss these issues and to work out the agreement. Another public meeting will be set to update the community and stakeholders of any changes to the original plan.  

Queens met on March 4th   to discuss the field.

President Doss also asked if Queens was still planning to complete the final phase of the Sports Complex by 2015.   Mr. Bill Nichols the VP of Campus Planning & Services responded on March 2nd they were still committed to 2015.  

President Doss also inquired about the track.  He had been told recently there was an issue that prevented teams from using it.  Mr. Nichols replied the following: 

“Marty,

It’s not that the track is “not up to code”.  The issue is that our track team would like a polyurethane surface instead of asphalt.  Due to budget constraints, we could not afford to put the coating on when we built it five years ago.  Ultimately, we will put a coating on the track when we are able to afford it. Thanks, Bill”
Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of Cheryl Furr, President Doss reported that as of March 2, the HOA has $2,866.45 in its bank account with all bills paid.   69 members have paid their dues for 2011. That number continues to increase weekly as more and more neighbors pay their dues.  Thank You.
HOA Dues Solicitation: A Test of Post Cards and Letters
The Association recently initiated a test solicitation for membership dues utilizing Post Cards and Letters.  Mailed to select streets, the print marketing pieces requested that residents consider paying their $20 dollar annual dues.  The post cards went out to three streets on 3/9/11 and letters were mailed to 4 streets on 3/12/11.   The letters give a more complete picture of what the HOA is all about and carry the membership application form on the back.  The post card, due to its size, limits what can be said about the HOA; but, is less costly.   The board also wants to test a couple of streets with door-to-door delivery of the letter (mailed in mid March).

Thanks to Don and Jo Ann Means for all their efforts on this project. 

If any one of the test methods appear to generate a significantly higher positive response over the other methods, the board will consider rolling out this method to larger areas, and, possibly boundary-to-boundary wide for all households in Madison Park.

Everyone reading these minutes can help the HOA achieve its goals (1) by paying your dues if you live in Madison Park and (2) by encouraging your neighbors to pay the $20 dollar annual dues.  100% of your dues go toward making Madison Park a better place to live.
“Get Real” Session – Feb. 28th
Madison Park hosted a Get Real Session on Feb. 28th, 2011 at the request of CrossRoads Charlotte.   CrossRoads Charlotte facilitated the meeting / workshop.  It was a fun event and the data collected will be compiled from all the meetings and then sent to County, City and School Board members to let them see what concerns the citizens of Charlotte and where they would like to see their money spent.   Leaders have told CrossRoads Charlotte they will review the data before making important budget decisions. 
New Business
OPEN DISCUSSION:

Director Jo Ann Means reviewed the first meeting of the Park Road Corridor Study conducted by CDOT held March 3rd.  Toward the end of the meeting a portion of the meeting was taken up by residents opposed to building sidewalks along the west side of Park Road between Poindexter and Sunset venting their frustrations with regard to the tree cutting that was about to take place the upcoming week (in preparation for the installation of the sidewalks).  Part of their frustration was they thought in part the studies purpose was to discuss the Park Road corridor and upcoming sidewalk project.   They were under the false impression that the sidewalk project would be delayed until after the study.  The meeting facilitators stated that the Park Road side walk project was separate from the purpose of this Park Road Study.  
New Members/First Time Attendees
Four first time attendees including one guest from Wedgewood Baptist Church that came to hear Ms. Roberts speak. 
Adjournment

8:52pm

